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IOWA ELECTRIc LIGHT AND POWER COMPANY 
General Office 

CEDAR. RAPIDS, IOWA 
DUANE ARNOLD ENERGY CENTER 

PALO, IOWA 
AUGUST 8, 1974 

DAEC 74 - 279 

Mr. ,Edson G. Case 
Acting Director of Licensing SI 1 
Directorate of Licensing 
U. S. Atomic Energy Commission g 
Washington, D. C. 20545 so

SUBJECT: Technical Specification Violation 74-7 
FILE: A-110 

A-117 

Dear Mr. Case: 

This letter is to report to you in accordance with Appendix B, Operating 
License DPR-49, Specification 5.4.2.1.A..  

Problem 

Exhaust UIL JUany U, Off(G was determined that monthly monitoring of Turbine Building and Reactor Building 
Exhaust and Off Gas Stack particulate filters for gross alpha had not been performed 
for May as required by Specification 2.3.1.6, Table 3.3-2.  

Investigation 

During April 1974, a status board was prepared which was intended to summarize all 
periodic survey requirements and provide a means of ensuring that the required 
surveys were performed on schedule. However, the requirement for monitoring Turbine 
Building and Reactor.Building Exhausts and Off Gas Stack particulate filters monthly 
for gross alpha was inadvertently not included on the status board. The error was 
discovered in June and the monthly gross alpha survey requirement was added to the 
status board and performed in June. However, the omission of the May survey was not 
reported to the USAEC as a result of an oversight which was not discovered until 
preparation of the Semi-Annual report was initiated.  

Corrective Action 

The Chemistry status board has been revised to include the requirement for monthly particulate filter gross alpha surveys. The status board has also been reviewed 
to ensure it includes all surveys as required by the Environmental Technical 
Specifications. Chemistry personnel have also been advised of the importance of
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"pr6 mit notification of any condition involving non-compliance with the provisions 
of the Enviromental Technical Specifications., 

Conclusion 

The DAEC Operations Committee and Safety Committee reviewed and approved this 
report on August 8, 1974. The Committees concluded that the missed gross alpha 
survey did not presept a hazard to the health and safety of the public. The 
Committees noted that the Radiation Protection Engineer estimated that the 
particulate filter gross alpha level for May would have been less than 
2.1 x 10- p ci/cc. This estimate was based on a analysis of particulate filter 
gross alpha and gross beta levels for April and June.  

B. R. York 
Operations Supervisor 

DLW/BRY/pd 

CC: John Keppler 
C. W. Sandford 
J. A. Wallace 
G. G. Hunt 
B. R. York 

H. W. Rehrauer - Chairman, Safety Committee 
L. D. Root 
J. R. Newman 
B. L. Hopkins


